September 7, 2017

Julian Morse

Regulatory Specialist

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board
7th Floor, 4922 48th St. | PO Box 2130
Yellowknife, NT | Canada | X1A 2P6

Dear Mr. Morse,

Attached to this letter is a copy of the certificate of name change from the NWT
Corporate Registries office. The certificate indicates that Darnley Bay Resources
Limited has changed its name to Pine Point Mining Limited. We request that the name
on permits MV2016C0023 and MV2017C0024 be changed.

Sincerely,

Judy Dudley
Environmental Manager
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